
Euro 5 Diesel Wheel Chair Accessible Vehicles - Extension Beyond 2022 

In 2019 vehicle conditions were changed that meant that we would not licence a euro 5 
diesel vehicle after 2022. It has become apparent that this change may cause a lack of 
disabled adapted vehicles available to the public. Following concerns raised to the Clean Air 
Team by the trade and ourselves, the Clean Air Team raised a change request to DEFRA to 
allow us to extend the date that we must stop licensing Wheel Chair Accessible Euro 5 
diesel vehicles by two years. 

DEFRA have approved our request but this will not affect vehicles that will be required to be 
changed because of age allowances (i.e. over 12 years old). It will mean that if you have a 
wheel chair accessible vehicle and it is not over 12 years old, you will be able to continue to 
renew it until either is over 12 years old or at renewal during the year 2024. 

In order to implement this the council will soon be going out to a 8 week consultation in 
which time the public and the trade may make representations. Following this and with 
reference to these representations, the Licensing Committee will meet to consider 
amendments to the vehicle conditions for its implementation. 

Regards 

Russell Hawkins 
Senior Licensing Officer 
Licensing Team 
Southampton and Eastleigh Licensing Partnership 
Southampton City Council 
Civic Centre 
Southampton 
SO14 7LY 

phone: 023 8083 2421 
fax:   023 8083 4061 
e-mail:  russell.hawkins@southampton.gov.uk
web:     www.eastleigh.gov.uk/licensing or  www.southampton.gov.uk/licensing
post:     Licensing - Southampton City Council, PO Box 1767, Southampton SO18 9LA
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